






Joyce Cain 
Retired in 2021

Joyce Cain joined the cooper-
ative in 2000. For more than 

twenty years she was a familiar 
face to our members who came by 
the cooperative headquarters to 
pay their electric bill. Her experi-
ence and positivity will be missed. 

Cooperative Employees Hit 
Service Milestones

Most jobs do not require you to 
climb 40 feet in the air and con-

duct business within a few feet of high 
voltage power lines that carry 7,200 
volts of electricity. However, for many 
utility workers, this is just another 
day at the offi ce.
   Across the nation there are mil-
lions of utility poles that provide the 
electricity that powers everything in 
your daily life — including the brew-
ing of your morning cup of coffee and 
the lighting you turn off before going 
to bed. The electricity we depend on 
would not be possible without the util-
ity workers who maintain and repair 

these utility poles.
   The Safe Electricity program urg-
es everyone to keep utility poles free 
from all personal materials such as 
balloons, fl iers, and metal objects like 
staples or tacks. By respecting utility 
poles, you can help keep your com-
munity powered, and your local utility 
workers safe. 
   This practice is not only illegal in 
many areas, but also creates hazards 
for the linemen who repair and main-
tain utility poles and other electrical 
infrastructure and can increase your 
monthly utility bill.
   Utility workers use specialized climb-
ing devices to perform regular mainte-
nance and repair damaged power lines 
at the top of utility poles. Nails, tacks, 
and other metal objects that are used 
to attach objects to utility poles can 
interfere with the safe operation of the 
climbing boots used by utility workers. 
   Foreign objects that are embedded in 
utility poles can also snag or damage 
the protective clothing that keeps line 
workers safe from electrical shock. 
These men and women already work 
in extremely hazardous conditions, 

so everyone who relies on electricity 
should take steps to make their job as 
safe as possible. 
    Other items that have been found 
on utility poles include tree stands for 
hunting. If you plan on hunting, do 
not place tree stands or other objects 
on utility poles. Doing so not only cre-
ates a risk for utility workers, but it is 
also extremely dangerous for yourself 
or anyone who uses it. For your own 
safety, please keep as much distance 
between yourself and overhead power 
lines as possible. 

Keep Yourself and 
Linemen Safe: 
Do Not Post or 
Hang Anything on 
Utility Polls

From left: Joshua Heiserman, 15 years; Kent Henry, 45 years; Tysen Sayler, 10 
years; Scott Witt, 35 years; Kelly McPeak, 35 years. Sac Osage is proud of their 
employees’ years of experience providing reliable electric service.


